PRESENT:

Tim Barnett, Erik Lowe and Omar Johnson (Absent: Hans Van Nes)

INVITED AND IN ATTENDANCE: Barbara Rocchetti, David Hannon, Eric DeWitt, Jamie Wasulos

WELLS Approved:

DWA PLAN REVIEW APPROVED:

25-18.7 **Tentative** approval for the septic construction and the plot plan, tentative because the well report and analysis has not been provided.

8-39 Allison Van Dyke

7-57 Jenny Allen (Followed up on detached bedroom information, confirmed dry)

23-5 Theodore Dreier (Revised septic plans) DWA application may be expired, requires follow-up.

DWA APPROVED:

7-151 Paulknock & Mansfield (Change of use)

ADDITIONS APPROVED:

ADDITIONS NOT APPROVED:

10-58 Troy & Laura Maciel Jamie Wasulos elaborated on the details of the building plans he submitted but will need to submit revised plans as the current plan exceeded bedroom capacity for the septic design.

TITLE 5 INSPECTION REPORTS FILED:

LANDFILL/REFUSE DISTRICT:

BEACHES/EM/MDPH:

ANIMAL REVIEW FORM:

PRIVATE SWIMMING POOL APPLICATIONS

TRAILER PERMITS:

OLD/NEW BUSINESS

Discussed John Keene's plans to become involved in composting on a large scale, using food waste from various island resources. The Board is not against the idea but wants to make certain that there is a good plan in place to insure the project is handled properly. The Board has one question that the Health Agent needs to

WEBOA \$/12/12

follow up on: where will the composting area be located? The Board wants to make sure that the composting area is located in an area where rodents and odors do not cause a problem for residents who might live in the vicinity. Health agent Johnson will follow up with point person Joe at John Keene to make certain that they following thru with DEP or MDAR requirements and confirm the location. Board was informed that the Health Agent will be attending soil evaluator training for certification beginning in April 2017 every Tuesday for 6 consecutive weeks. The Board also gave Health Agent Johnson permission to go forward with applying for Temporary Emergency Certification for Water Operations and to register, as it is required, for the training and examinations necessary for certification. Health Agent Johnson will also register to attend the Community Sanitiation Program Annual Spring Seminar in Hyannis on April 13th as recommended.

PERMITS:

Met with Barbara Ronchetti and associates (David Hannon, Eric DeWitt), regarding her temporary food application for a food operation at the West Tisbury Farmer's Market. Ms. Rochetti shared with the Board her plans to sell a breakfast product requiring no preparation on-site and minimal cooking on-site from a tented area that she believes will satisfy the safety requirements that would prevent contamination and other safety concerns. The Board expressed specific concerns over allowing food cooking operations in general, the safety of foods being prepared in this type of environment, and the fact that the area used for the market is currently congested. Ms. Ronchetti requested that her application be reviewed and that she be scheduled to meet with the Board again at the next Board meeting after a decision (including all 3 Board members) has been made on the application.

TIME IS RESERVED FOR TOPICS THAT THE CHAIR DID NOT REASONABLE ANTICIPATE

CORRESPONDENCE NOTED

IN: Massachusetts Water Works Association membership confirmation received for Health Agent OUT: Mailed out applications (3) for Nomination of Inspector of Animals for Anthony Cordray, Prudence Fisher and Omar Johnson